CABINET MEETING
11th June, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.34 a.m.
"
ended:
9.45 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair


Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Mann, Merry and Warner


(Councillor Devine also attended)

154.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lea, Sheehy and Warmisham.

155.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th May, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

156.
N.H.S. LIFT - INVOLVEMENT OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL

(Previous Minute 149 - 28th May, 2002)

The Director of Development Services reported on progress in respect of the N.H.S. Lift Project, and indicated that he would arrange for all Members of the Council to be kept informed thereof by E-mail message.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services ascertain the position regarding Elected Member representation in respect of the abovementioned Project.

157.
PLEDGE 5 (STRONGER COMMUNITIES)

The Deputy Leader of the Council submitted a joint report on progress in achieving the sub-targets within the Council’s Pledge 5 (Stronger Communities).


He also commended the Council’s Tenant Participation Team in relation to the strengthening of community involvement.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Housing Services produce a paragraph on housing for inclusion in the report.




(3) THAT the statistical information in future reports be revised with a view to distinguishing structural from cyclical employment.

158.
RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION

The Lead Member for Development Services submitted a report on a best value approach to procuring construction.


RESOLVED:
THAT the whole Construction Programme be taken forward under Rethinking Construction Principles; and that the Strategy and Background Documents appended to the abovementioned report be approved.

159.
PAVEMENT CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS - NEW POLICY

The Lead Member for Development Services submitted a report on a proposed new policy for pavement construction materials.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT all pavements outside designated areas, as and when they are renewed, be finished in bitumen macadam surface.




(2) THAT, where appropriate, in designated areas, e.g. Conservation Areas, Town Centres, Pedestrianised Areas and Salford Quays, other materials be used for design reasons.




(3) THAT all other areas; i.e. link footways, should be finished in bitumen macadam.

160.
SEEDLEY/LANGWORTHY

The Director of Strategy and Regeneration reported on issues relating to the Seedley/Langworthy area, particularly in relation to the clearing of rubbish and the boarding-up of dwellings, and confirmed that a meeting of all officers concerned was being held during that week to consider all such issues.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
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